## May 2025 Business Meeting Wis Wit May 14, 2025 Country Roads Motorhome and RV Park Lake Delton, WI

Attendees: Vicki and Steve Cole, Kim and Dave Fredrickson, Barb and Butch Haeni, Sharon and John Kaney, Angela and Harold Larsen, Joann and John McCarthy, Peg and Tom Myhre, Judy Olson and Jeff DeBoer, Carol and Bill Omernik, Mary and Bob Peschka, Janet and Steve Riley, Ray and Rob Sherman, Beth and Jim Sowatzke, Betty and Robert Strosin, Linda and Tom Szalkucki, Barb and Guy Thomas, Liz and Bob Thompson.

- 1. Minutes of most recent Business Meeting (September 2024) was read. There were no corrections or additions.
- 2. Four new memberships were recognized for this year. They are Debra and Richard Beranek, Judy Olson and Jeff DeBoer, Sharon and Steve Jensen, and Liz and Bob Thompson. We welcome them to our group!
- 3. Two memberships recently resigned; Nancy and Paul Donahue have sold their RV. Shirley and John Metz resigned due to John's death and Nancy has sold their RV.
- 4. A suggestion was made to add three members to our Honorary membership list based on their contributions to the group. This was readily agreed upon. These members are;

Terri Holm, former Treasurer for several years.
Susan and Steve Kiesau, former Officer and all around
Handyman and Adviser for RV problems.
Julie and Don Krause, former website manager for the group.

- 5. Rally dates/places were reviewed. As Winnebago has paused their Camp Winnebago, we have nothing planned for that month (July). This remains "open" if anyone has a suggestion.
- June 9-12 is at Scheffel's Hideaway in Two Rivers, WI. Hosts are Angela and Harold Larsen.
- August 4-7 is at Rustic Barn in Kieler, WI. Hosts are Judy Olson and Jeff DeBoer, and Peg and Tom Myhre.
- September 8-11 is at Skillet Creek in Baraboo, WI. Hosts are Joann and John McCarthy.

During the discussion of these rallies, a suggestion was made that going forward hosts should obtain the cancellation policy for each campground and provide that information along with the details for the trip.

- 6. A Financial Report was provided by Carol DeYoung. Copies of this was distributed to all in attendance. Current account balance is \$1899.65.
- 7. Once Around; Jim Sowatzke brought a large quantity of old items that are owned by the Club. Some of the group members went through these and decided what to keep and what to get rid of. The group will gathre for a group picture before dinner this evening. Rob proposed the May 2026 outing to be at Country Roads. This was agreed upon and the dates are May 11-14, 2026.